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SUBJECT: PREGNANCY AID CODE M9 TRANSITION TO FULL SCOPE 
 
The purpose of this All County Welfare Directors Letter (ACWDL) is to alert counties of 

changes to MAGI pregnancy aid code M9. 

Effective January 1, 2022, citizens, qualified non-citizens, or lawfully present individuals 
in pregnancy or postpartum Medi-Cal with income above 138 percent of the Federal 
Poverty Limits (FPL) up to and including 213 percent of the FPL are eligible for full-
scope Medi-Cal.  

This change only applies to those eligible under aid code M9.  

If you have questions regarding the change in scope to aid code M9, please contact 
Cynthia Cannon by email at Pregnancy@DHCS.ca.gov.  
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